## Heppell, Dawn

From: Deputy Clerk <deputyclerk@fairoak-pc.gov.uk>

**Sent:** 22 July 2021 11:32

To: Local Plan

**Cc:** Fair Oak Parish Council

Subject: Local Plan

## Good morning

Members of the Fair Oak & Horton Heath Parish Council considered the EBC consultations on the (a) draft Tree and Development Supplementary planning documents and (b) Local Plan consultation at its Full Council meeting on Monday 19 July 2021, and I show below the comments they made:-

a) The Eastleigh Borough Council's consultation was considered on the draft Tree and Development Supplementary planning documents and the following comments were made:-

Members felt the strategy was a move in the right direction with extra scrutiny and more emphasis on replacing trees. They welcomed the Borough's proactive approach and thought it was an exciting project.

b) Eastleigh Borough Council's Local Plan Consultation was discussed and the following comments were made:-

Members were delighted that the strategic growth options site for Fair Oak had been withdrawn and hoped that it would remain so. They regretted the reducing of settlement gaps.

Cllr Tennent felt that the whole process of Local Plans was too lengthy and should be simplified in order that the public could understand them more easily.

Kind regards
Linda Greenslade
Deputy Parish Clerk
Fair Oak and Horton Heath Parish Council
2 Knowle Park Lane
Fair Oak
Eastleigh
SO50 7GL

Email: <a href="mailto:deputyclerk@fairoak-pc.gov.uk">deputyclerk@fairoak-pc.gov.uk</a>

Tel: 023 8069 2403

My working hours are: Monday, Tuesday and Thursday mornings 9.00 am until 1.00 pm. My emails are not monitored on other days. Therefore, if you require an urgent response, please email <a href="mailto:enquiries@fairoak-pc.gov.uk">enquiries@fairoak-pc.gov.uk</a>.

This e-mail and any attachment are confidential and is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the author immediately and delete all copies from

your system. Emails cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses. For more information on your privacy rights and how Fair Oak and Horton Heath Parish Council processes personal data please read our <a href="Privacy Notice">Privacy Notice</a> or contact the Council's <a href="Data Protection Officer">Data Protection Officer</a>

Please examine the full terms of this disclaimer by clicking on the following hyper link: <a href="http://www.fairoak-pc.gov.uk/Disclaimer.aspx">http://www.fairoak-pc.gov.uk/Disclaimer.aspx</a>